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Date
Name
Street Address
City/State/Zip
Sent via e-mail

Dear Name,
I am pleased to offer you an appointment as a zero-dollar Title at the University of Wisconsin- Madison, School of Education, unit or department. This appointment will begin Start Date and will continue through End Date. This position is being hired for general description of duties/access for grant information.
This is a fixed-term terminal appointment which does not include any salary support or fringe benefits. Funding for your work and living expenses will not be provided by this department or by the University of Wisconsin-Madison.
Zero-dollar appointments are not eligible for enrollment in the State of Wisconsin health insurance plan, nor are they covered by the worker’s compensation program. You are encouraged to maintain your own health insurance. If you should be injured during the course of your activities and the injury results from negligence of the University employee or agent, you would have the same legal rights to seek compensation, as would any visitor to the campus.
You will be covered by the State of Wisconsin’s liability program so long as you perform your duties within the scope of the description provided above. It is important that you acknowledge any mistakes that could lead to potential liability claims so that the department can report them promptly to the UW-Madison Risk Management office.
UW-Madison prohibits discrimination against applicants, employees, students and visitors to campus who wish to participate in University programs or activities. Information about relevant law, policies, resources, complaint procedures and protected bases, including how to contact the Title IX and Americans with Disabilities Act Coordinators and on nondiscrimination on the basis of sex in federally assisted programs is available at: http://www.oed.wisc.edu.
It is the policy of the University of Wisconsin-Madison to provide reasonable accommodation for qualified individuals with disabilities. If you need a reasonable accommodation to perform the essential functions of your position, please contact a Divisional Disability Representative (DDR) at education-hr.ddr@education.wisc.edu. The DDR is the person authorized to receive and maintain confidential medical information in the School of Education. More information can be found at the following website: https://employeedisabilities.wisc.edu/
All employees, faculty and staff are strongly encouraged to help make the university a drug-free workplace. You can do this by learning about substance abuse (its dangers and warning signs), encouraging others to avoid substance abuse, and getting help if you need it—either for yourself or for someone you are concerned about. Please review the “UW-Madison Compliance with the Drug-Free Schools & Communities Act,” which is provided to all employees as part of their orientation to the university community. This document can be found at: https://alcoholanddruginfo.students.wisc.edu/dfsac-act/.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely, 
(insert signature)
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